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ROMAN NUMERAL ACADEM Y AT LR  

On Friday 27th January, we put together all that 

we had been learning about Roman numerals and 

attended the very special 'Fairley House Roman 

Numeral Academy'! We began by working 

altogether to create Roman numerals using our 

bodies. For 1, we stood straight like an 'I', for 5, 

we made a 'v' shape with our arms and for 10, we 

made an 'X' shape with our arms. Mrs. Grimmer 

would call out a number and we had to join with 
our peers to make the correct Roman numeral. 

For example, if Mrs. Grimmer called out 'seven', 

then three of us would need to get together, with 

the first person making a 'v' and the next two 

making 'I's. After our starter activity, we were 

then, divided up into pairs or groups of three and 

each station of the academy was explained to us, 

as detailed over the page. We had to complete 

each activity as best we could, earning points as 

we went.  

 

 
 

Treasure Hunt:  We were given a colour and a 

sheet, which displayed the Arabic numerals up to 

15. We then had to go around the Gym and find 

the Roman numerals linked with the colour we  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

had been given. We then had to match the 

Roman numerals with the Arabic numerals. We 

could earn bonus points if we added more onto 

the end! 

 

 
 

Hopscotch : Hopscotch is a game, which the 

Romans used to play, although they did not like it 

very much!! We had to roll the dice and then 

work out which Roman numeral the number we 

had rolled corresponded to. We were then able 

to jump on the hopscotch to that number. It was 

then our partner’s turn. Next time, we rolled the 

dice we were able to move that many spaces on, 

naming the Roman numeral, which we had landed 

on. The first person to reach the end was the 

winner. We played best of 5! 
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Clock : Roman numerals can often be found on 

clocks. So, we had to place the Roman numerals 

carefully around the circle, to create a clock. 

Then, Ms. O' Brien gave us a time and we had to 

make it, using our bodies as the hands. 

 

 
 

Roman Exe rcises: The Roman warriors had to 

be very fit and do lots of exercises, so one of our 

activities was linked to this. We had to follow the 

instructions on the exercise sheet, making sure 

that we had correctly interpreted the Roman 

numerals. They told has how many of each 

exercise we needed to do. 

 

Roman Snakes and Ladders:  One way in 

which we had practised writing our Roman 

numerals was to create a Roman numerals Snakes 

and Ladders board game and Roman dice. We 

had a go at playing these today! 

 

 
 

After all, of the activities we had to pass one final 

test to graduate from the Roman Academy. We 

had to tell Mrs. Grimmer the Roman numeral, 

which she had written down! We are pleased to 

say that we all passed with flying colours!! 

PE ð ALI CLASS  

During PE, Ali class have been practising their 

coordination in a carousel of activities.  

 

 
 

We are improving our skills and having fun too! 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Issue 262 
3rd February 2017 

HISTORY ð MS DOEKES 

Ms Doekes’ history class spilled out of the 

classroom today arranging timelines, which 

spanned the length of the corridor.   

 

 
 

In this lesson, Y8 were engaged in investigating 

the quality of life at different times in history, 

right up to the modern day.  This gave them an 

excellent overview as well as focusing on specific 

events, which continue to have a positive effect 

on us today.  Well done, Goldberg! 

 

 
 

 

 

KS4 ð SCIENCE  

Year 10 have been learning about 

electromagnetic radiation this week. They 

conducted an experiment to see which colour 

was the best at reflecting infrared (heat) 

radiation. We explored concepts such as fair 

testing when looking at our results.  

 

 
 

Year 11 students have been performing the 

controlled assessment for GCSE Science. This 

consisted of one task divided into three parts. 

The task was focused on a particular idea, that 

the mass of sugar that dissolves in water 

increases as the temperature increases. This task 

required students to plan practical ways to 

answer scientific questions and test a hypothesis, 

create appropriate methods for the collection of 

data, assess and manage risks when carrying out 

practical work, collect, process, analyse and 
interpret data, draw evidence-based conclusions 

and evaluate methods of data collection and the 

quality of the resulting data. 
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MATHS ð MR KENNEDY  

Year 9 had an amazing time in maths. Successfully 

creating their own unique, distinctive compound 

shapes through a potent combination of drinking 

straws, blue-tack and sheer determination.  

 

 
 

With the help of their new best friend, Perry 

Perimeter the group then accurately measured 

and calculated the perimeter of each shape. 

Fantastic work.  

 

 
 

YEAR 4 ð TRIP TO THE MOSQUE  

On Tuesday 31st January, Year 4 visited London 

Central Mosque in Regent’s Park, as part of the 

RE topic ‘Islam’. It is the biggest mosque in Britain 

and can fit in around 3000 men to pray on a 
Friday! First, we went to the Prayer Room.  We 

had to take our shoes off before entering, as it 

must be kept clean and the girls had to have their 

hair covered. The teachers were very impressed 

with us, as we behaved beautifully and asked 

really interesting and sensible questions.  We also 

visited the mosque exhibition. Here we were able 

to explore the Qur’an in many languages, see the 

prophets named in the Qur’an and we also heard 

the calls to prayer, in Arabic! 

 

We had a great afternoon and learnt so much. 

 

 
When we went to the to the Prayer Room we had to 

take our shoes off before entering, as it must be kept 

clean and the girls had to have their hair covered. 

 

 
We also visited the mosque exhibition. 

Here we were able to explore the Qurõan in many 

languages, see the prophets named in the Qurõan and 

we also heard the calls to prayer, in Arabic! 

 

 

DT ð MR LITTLE  

Year 6, 7 and 8 classes have been trying out 

SketchUp in their DT lessons, and using the 3D 

modelling programme to create chairs and simple 

buildings.  SketchUp is great fun, and is now 

installed on all the laptops.  Mr Little has used it 

to programme our 3D printer to make a couple 
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of miniature chairs and it is also the tool for 

programming our laser cutter.  Many of the 

students have been incredibly enthusiastic about 

using SketchUp and it looks like a lunchtime club 

is in the making!   

 
 

 

KS4 CAREERS EVENT S / EVENING  

KS4 have had some fantastic careers events!  A 

careers adviser visited school to help Year 10 and 

Year 11 complete a survey exploring their skills 

and how these match to different employment 

sectors – although some of these didn’t match 

their characters, others were surprisingly 

accurate!  They used an incredibly useful website: 

http://icould.com/buzz/ .  There are lots of videos 

available on this website with mini-interviews of 

people from different backgrounds and it will be 

fantastic for them to continue to explore these at 

home to find out more.  All KS4 students had the 
opportunity to attend a vibrant careers evening 

with time generously volunteered from a range of 

different careers backgrounds.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
Excitingly, Year 10 will also have the opportunity 

to work 1:1 with the careers adviser to generate 

a careers action plan after half term, which will 

also help them to prepare for their work 

experience placements.  It is never too early to 

start looking into future careers, and we are very 

excited by the range of opportunities and 

interests available.  If anyone is able to offer a 

work experience placement for our Y ear 

10 students in the summer term, Mrs Cook 

would love to hear from you.  

http://icould.com/buzz/
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NUMBER DA Y AT LAMBETH ROAD  

On Friday 10th February, Lambeth Road is hosting 

its annual Numbers Day.  

 

The day will be full of number themed activities. 

Two events, which you can help your child to get 

involved in, are… 

1. Children can come to school in their own 

clothes, but they must have a number theme! 

This could be a number on a Sports Kit or 

your very own homemade number costume. 

The winning costume will win a number 

themed prize! 

2. A Mini Great British Bake Off Bake Sale will 

be held at morning break times. If you would 

like to contribute, please make your best 

number themed baked treats, perhaps a cake 

in the shape of a number or a 3D shape or 

even biscuits iced with doubles and halves! Be 

as creative as you like! We will have our own 

Bake Off competition before the treats are 

devoured!! These need to be brought into 

school for THURSDAY 9 th  FEBRUARY , 

so we can judge the Bake Off, before selling 

the cakes on Friday! All the money raised will 

be going to Battersea Dogs and Cats Home, 

as chosen by Lambeth Road School Council. 

N.B. If your child is not wearing trainers as part of 

their attire, please can you send them in, labelled, in 

a carrier bag, for our House Activities in the 

afternoon.  

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
Procedure for Absence/Lates/Going home 

arrangements  

If your child is ill, please remember to let the 

school know by the latest 8:20am. Form Group 

Registers will be taken by 8:40am and so 

absences will need to be known by this time. 

Lambeth Road: 020 7630 3789  

Causton Street: 020 7976 5456  

 

You can email absences, if you pre fer:  

Marsha (LR) mf@fairleyhouse.org.uk 

Alison (CS) aw@fairleyhouse.org.uk 

 

Children arriving late at both schools  must 

report to the Main Entrance  not the pupils’ 

entrance, where the School Secretary will receive 

them. 
 

If there are any changes to how your child is to 

travel home, please do let us know in advance (at 

the contact details above) – if it is going to be 

at short notice,  we would need to know by 

3.15pm at the latest.  

 

 

Parent Teacher Meetings  

This term the Parent Teacher meetings will take 

place on the following dates: 

 

Mon 13 th  March - Years 2, 5, 6 and 7 

Tues 14th  March - Years 2, 5, 6 and 7 

Wed 15 th  March - Years 3, 4, 8 and 9 

Thurs 16 th  March - Years 3, 4, Roddick, 8 & 9 

 

Appointments start from 1.40pm , and the last 

appointment time is at 5.40pm.  

 

To make an appointment at the Junior school 

please call Marsha on 020 630 3789 and for 

the Senior school please call Alison on 020 
7976 5456.  

 

Please do not  call until after half term!  

 

 

KS4 Parents Evening  

The KS4 Parents’ Evening will be held on 

Monday 20 th  March.  Please come to Causton 

Street at 4.30pm  where you will be able to 

speak to specific subject teachers. 

mailto:mf@fairleyhouse.org.uk
mailto:aw@fairleyhouse.org.uk
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Junior Department Star Badges:  

 

Anderson  

Star of the week  – Eddie Whyte 

 
Redgrave 

Star of the Week  – Toby Ambrose 

 

Ali  

Star of the Week  – Becca Penrose 

 

Bloom  

Star of the Week  – James Fletcher 

 

Bailey  

Star of the Week  – Alex Shah 

 

Branson  

Star of the Week  – Theo Green 

 

Carroll  

Star of the Week  – Lailou Al-Chalabi 

 

Knightly  

Star of the Week  – Zoe Torre 

 

Wright  

Star of the Week  – Eshani Solanki 
 

Bell  

Star of the Week  – Nessie Hopkins 

 

Junior Department Top PHP Scorers  

This week’s top credit scorers are: 

 

1. Jude Bailie 

2. Flynn Forbes 

3. Alex Shah 

4. Nessie Hopkins 

 

Senior Department Top Credit Scorers  

This week’s top credit scorers are: 

 

1. Rayyan Baig 

2. Dylan Gatfield 

3. Sam Fender 

4. Oliver Carter 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Football  

We went to a fixture organized by St. Nicholas 

Prep at the Imperial College Sports facilities, 

which all students enjoyed and took part in very 

actively. We won in the end, which made the 

students extremely happy! The behaviour was 

fantastic and the attitude was flawless as always.  
 

 
 

Well done everyone! 

 

 

 
 

Year 7 Trip ( all day)  

Monday 6 th  February  

Year 7 will visit the National History Museum.  

A packed lunch  is required . They will return 

to school in time for dismissal. 

 

MUFTI DAY  

Friday 10 th  February  

All pupils can come to school in mufti.  

(LR Pupils - mufti must be Numbers based) 

 

Half Term  

Monday 13 th  ð Friday 17 th  February  

School is closed for the week. Re-opens on 

Monday 20th February. 
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Jack and the Bucket ð Year 6 Performance  

Thursday 9 th  March  

The year 6 production of ‘Jack and the Bucket’ 

will start, promptly, at 6pm. Taking place in the 

hall at Causton Street. 

 

PT Meetings  

Monday 13 th  ð Thursday 16 th  March.  

Please call the relevant office to book your 

meeting – after half term. 

 

KS4 Parents Evening  

Monday 20 th  March  

In the hall at CS starting at 4.30pm 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 


